STAMBAUGH TOWNSHIP BOARD

Regular Meeting

The meeting of the Stambaugh Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Isaacson on May 14,
2025, at 7:03 p.m. at the Stambaugh Township Hall.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call was taken with Supervisor Isaacson, Clerk Christensen, Treasurer Rogers and Trustees Pangrazzi
and Stolberg in attendance. Also present was Water Supetvisor, Wyatt Johnson.

The minutes were read by Clerk Christensen from the April 9, 2025, meeting and accepted as read with a
review of the Chicaugon Lake Association milfoil abatement request.

Clerk Christensen read the bills for the month. Trustee Stolberg made a motion to approve the bills with
a second from Trustee Pangrazzi. Motion carried.

Treasurer Rogers read the Treasurer’s report which was accepted as presented.

Supervisor Isaacson suggested that $25,000 to $50,000 be transferred from our General Fund to our
CoVantage Money Market. Clerk Christensen stated she will access the current bills due and determine
how much we can transfer.

Supervisor Johnson reported that the new Indian Lake generator is not operational yet, but that the old
one is holding its own for the time being. Clean up is taking place from all of the winter waterline
repairs now that road restrictions have been lifted. The bike path has been swept.

Seven invitations to bid on a new pickup were sent out to different dealerships with three returning
bids. Fox in Marquette sent a quote for $64,982.21 for a Chevy with a plow mount, Town & Country
Ford’s bid was $70,400.90, tariff exempt, but no plow mount, and Stateline Chevy $65,970.00, plus
$3,000 for an aluminum box and $2,600 for a plow mount for a total of $71,570.00. Supervisor Johnson
will check to see if we qualify for any additional discounts.

Supervisor Isaacson reported that Baumgartner Road has been brushed out and the sweepers are
working to clean up the sand.

Anderson Tackman has completed our ’23 audit and we will soon be starting the next one.

Discussion regarding Short-term Ordinance #32 took place. Trustee Stolberg made a motion to approve
the Ordinance with a second from Treasurer Rogers. Supervisor Isaacson stated that the Ordinance will
be published in the Reporter and upon publication, it becomes effective.

Trustee Pangrazzi discovered a duplication in the numbers on our Ordinances. Trustee Pangrazzi made a
motion to change the duplicated number for the Chicaugon Lake Ordinance from 29 to 31. Trustee
Stolberg seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Supervisor Isaacson presented the resolution for the 2025 Poverty Exemption Guidelines from the State
of Michigan. Treasurer Rogers made a motion to accept the resolution with a second from Trustee

Pangrazzi. Motion carried.

Zoning Administrator Rick Rogers is addressing blight issues in the Township.



Our Township Cleanup Day will be Saturday, June 28" from 8—Noon at the Township Hall. It will be
promoted on our Facebook page, on our website and advertised in the Reporter.

Eugene Pellizzaro stated that the Windsor Center is modifying their agreement because West lron
County Schools will discontinue their involvement with the Center. He also asked to be replaced on the
Windsor Board, but agreed to stay on until his replacement is found.

The Fire Department has been dealing with a few grass fires, Minimal compared to the past. Holmes
Park is ready for the season.

Discussion regarding the pay per inspection for our liquor inspections took place. Trustee Stolberg made
a motion to increase the pay from $30 per inspection to $45. Trustee Pangrazzi seconded. Motion
carried.

Supervisor Isaacson read the zoning permits.

Treasurer Rogers made a motion to adjourn with a second from Trustee Stolberg. Meeting adjourned at
8:05 p.m.

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday, June 11, 2025.

Respectfully submitted by Clerk Christensen



